



Minutes

HP Gives a Hoot Committee Meeting

12/11/18 **7-8pm** **Borough Hall, Lower Level Conference room**

Meeting called by **Michael Buchman, Chair**

Type of meeting **Regular Meeting**

Attendees **Michael Buchman, Marilyn Pruce, Joyce Orenstein, Evelyn Sedehi, Sylvia Hove**

Agenda

1. Call to order
2. Approve Minutes
3. Finance report
4. Peer-to-Peer Mentoring program planning -Mike
5. Line Dancing?
6. Other fund raising ideas?
7. School year lunch schedule – attached
8. Publicity for hoot.
9. New Business
10. Next Meeting
11. Adjourn

Minutes

1. Meeting was called to order at 7:07 PM
2. October minutes were reviewed and approved.
3. Finance Report: Mike reviewed tentative figures but will revise and report out at next month's meeting. Currently there is \$7875 in our account.
4. Peer-to-Peer Mentoring meeting: Mike reviewed proposal Ashton has put together. The proposal is attached to these minutes. Mike and Monica were impressed with his plan. Some questions to resolve include whether Ashton will be working outside of his contract with the Borough. Also, the question came up whether this committee should be working in the area of mentoring. One potential outcome could be building a connection with the community members that are in need. Suggestion made that we should have Ashton present to our committee in the near future.
5. Line dancing: Mike and Evelyn shared the proposal brought up by a community member, Julia Im, to start line dancing classes in town with the proceeds going to HP Gives a Hoot. At a meeting with the Mayor she shared her ideas for classes, and ultimately, a line dancing festival. She sent Mike a proposal, which he will be sharing with this committee. Suggestion was made to



Minutes

have Julia come to a future meeting to explain her proposal. Concern was raised that as a committee we do not have the 'man power' to organize this. Evelyn will communicate with the Food Pantry leaders to see if they are interested in working on this.

6. Other fundraising ideas were briefly discussed but in the interest of time were left for our next meeting.

Action Item	Who	Due	Status
Follow up with Ashton Burrell to speak with Hoot committee	Mike	1/8/19	
Follow up on applying for Block Grant	Mike	1/8/19	
Revise finance report	Mike	1/8/19	
Follow up with Emily at Global Grace about November lunches	Mike	1/8/19	
Contact Food Pantry about working on Line Dancing event or other fund raiser with us	Evelyn	1/8/19	
Contact Minyan about dance event they held last year for fund raiser	Marilyn	1/8/19	
Share line dance proposal with Hoot Committee	Mike	12/15/18	

Adjournment

As there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:06 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Pruce
Secretary